Mail

From: Mayor Mark Jamieson <mayor@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au>

Sent: Thursday, 5 August 2021 10:38 AM

To: Mail

Subject: Response - OSCAR Mass Transit submission

Dear Ms Hobson

Thank you for your email of 17 July 2021, requesting a meeting to discuss OSCAR's submission as part of the community engagement process on the draft Options Analysis report on the Sunshine Coast Mass Transit Project.

As you may be aware, Council has received a considerable response to the community engagement survey and process, all of which is currently being analysed by Council's Project Team. Given that process is underway, I would be happy to meet with you following the completion of the analysis of community responses. I do not consider it appropriate to be engaging directly with one specific advocacy group or stakeholder on their submission whilst all submissions and responses are being considered, but I am happy to do so once the analysis is completed.

My office will make contact with you to establish a time to meet once the submissions analysis stage is completed.

Thank you again for making contact with me in this regard.

Yours sincerely

MAYOR MARK JAMIESON

From: Mail < mail@oscar.org.au > Sent: Saturday, 17 July 2021 8:07 AM

To: Mayor Mark Jamieson <mayor@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au>

Cc: Internet Mailbox Sunshine Coast Regional Council < scrcmail@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au>

Subject: OSCAR Mass Transit submission

Dear Mark

OSCAR would like to congratulate the Sunshine Coast Regional Council on the decision in 2020 to open the Mass Transit Options Analysis process to the community for review, before moving to the next stage of the project.

We thank the officers and Councillors for their commitment to the process over a 2-month timeframe.

OSCAR made a detailed submission to Council as part of the public consultation process for the Mass Transit Project.

Based on the consensus from our members we believe the Draft Options Analysis needs to be reworked to reflect more accurately the community's view.

I am attaching a copy of our submission for your information and consideration.

You can also access our submission using this link: https://www.oscar.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/OSCAR-submission-Sunshine-Coast-Mass-Transit.pdf.

We would welcome the opportunity to discuss our submission and the revised Options Analysis Report with you at the appropriate time before the final report is presented to Council for a vote.

Best wishes Melva